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COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY GOVERNANCE 
 

Thursday, August 12, 2010  
 

Draft Minutes 
 
 The Committee on University Governance met Thursday, August 12, 2010,  
at 3:00 p.m. in Conference Room C of the Spangler Center, Chapel Hill.  
 
 Committee members present included Chairman Bowden, Ms. Blank 
Dr. Flood, Mrs. Goodyear, Mr. Hans, Dr. Key, and Dr. McCain.  Chairman Gage, 
Mr. Barringer, Mr. Blackburn, Mr. Davis, Mr. Dixon, Mrs. Goodnight, and  
Dr. Locklear were in attendance.  Chancellor Brady, Chancellor Carter, Chancellor 
DePaolo, Chancellor Dubois and Chancellor Woodson participated. Attorney Curry 
and Mr. Zarnstorff from North Carolina State University joined the meeting.  
Associate Vice President Harrison and Secretary Corgnati attended as staff. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
 Upon motion of Dr. McCain and seconded by Dr. Flood, the committee voted 
to approve the minutes of the June 10, 2010, meeting of the committee. 
 
Campus Liaison Assignments for 2010-2011 
 
 Chairman Bowden presented the campus liaison assignments for the upcoming 
year, 2010–2011.  The Committee discussed their role as a campus liaison and 
agreed to review their responsibilities.  The liaison assignments are presented as 
Appendix A. 
 
Discussion of Vacancies on Boards and Councils 
 
The committee discussed vacancies on councils and boards of trustees. 
 
  There is a partial term ending June 30, 2013, on the University of North 
Carolina School of the Arts Board of Trustees.  Upon motion of Mrs. Goodyear, and 
seconded by Dr. McCain, the Committee voted to recommend the election of Michael 
A. Almond of Piney Creek to serve.  See Appendix B. 
 
  There is a partial term ending June 30, 2011, on the University of North 
Carolina at Wilmington Board of Trustees.  Upon motion of Dr. McCain, and  
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seconded by Ms. Blank, the Committee voted to recommend the election of H. David 
Swain of Wilmington to serve.  See Appendix C. 
 

There will be a partial term ending June 30, 2013, on the University of North 
Carolina at Charlotte Board of Trustees.  This vacancy results from the resignation of 
Ruth G. Shaw of Davidson, effective September 24, 2010.  This vacancy will be 
announced. 

 
  There is a term ending June 30, 2013, on the North Carolina School of Science 
and Mathematics Board of Trustees, representing Congressional District 2.  This 
vacancy will be announced.   

 
  There is also a partial term ending June 30, 2011, on the North Carolina 
School of Science and Mathematics Board of Trustees, representing Congressional 
District 8.  This vacancy will be announced. 
 

There are six terms ending June 30, 2014, on the University of North Carolina 
Center for Public Television Board of Trustees.  Upon motion of Dr. McCain, and 
seconded by Dr. Key, the Committee voted to recommend the reappointment of 
Phillip J. Kirk, Jr., of Raleigh, James O. Treadaway, Jr., of Hickory, and Gary York 
of Elkin to serve.  Action on the remaining three vacancies was deferred. 

 
 There is a term ending June 30, 2014, on the State Advisory Council on Indian 
Education.  Upon motion of Dr. McCain, and seconded by Mr. Hans, the Committee 
voted to recommend the appointment of Ms. Brandi Leigh Brooks of Chapel Hill to 
serve.  See Appendix D. 

 
 There are three terms ending June 30, 2014, on the UNC Umstead Review 
Panel.  Upon motion of Dr. Key, and seconded by Mrs. Goodyear, the Committee 
voted to recommend the reappointment of Robert F. Warwick of Wilmington to 
serve.  Action on the remaining two vacancies was deferred. 
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Department of Defense Classified Research 
 
 The Committee was aware of the background regarding the accreditation 
process for the University of North Carolina at Charlotte Closed Facility to meet the 
requirements of the National Industrial Security Program Operations Manual under 
which the campus will be conducting research involving Department of Defense 
classified information.  The Board of Governors must pass a resolution naming those 
members of the Board who will not have access to the classified information and 
will, therefore not be required to have personal security clearances. 
 

Upon motion of Dr. Flood, and seconded by Mr. Hans, the committee 
voted to approve the draft resolution that excludes all members of the Board of 
Governors from this requirement and will recommend adoption of the resolution to 
the Board of Governors.  See Appendix E. 
 

Upon motion of Mr. Bowden, and seconded by Dr. Flood, the Committee 
voted to go into Closed Session to consult with our attorney to consider and give 
instructions concerning the judicial action involving NCSU and Wolfpack Auto 
Sales, pursuant to the North Carolina General Statutes Section 143-318.11(a) (3). 
 

CLOSED SESSION 
 

Upon motion of Dr. Key and seconded by Mrs. Goodyear, the Committee 
voted to return to Open Session.  
 

OPEN SESSION 
 

Other Business 
 
 The Committee received the updated Board of Trustees meeting schedule  
and requested that the winter commencement matrix be available for its September 
meeting so they can begin to recruit volunteers to represent the University at these 
important events. 
 

Upon motion, and duly seconded, the committee voted to adjourn. 
























